Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:
62-761.500
Storage Tank System Requirements

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on May 15, 2024, the Department of Environmental Protection, received a petition for variance pursuant to section 120.542, F.S. from City of Hampton, Bradford County. The petition requested a variance/waiver from Chapter 62-555 and Rule 62-761.500, F.A.C., to reduce distance requirements from 500 feet to approximately 425 feet for the permanent location of a new public potable water well from an active petroleum facility. The property location is located on a vacant lot between Pine Street and South Division Avenue in Hampton, FL. The Petition has been assigned OGC # 24-1703.
A copy of the Petition for Variance or Waiver may be obtained by contacting: Sydney Cummings, telephone: (850)245-8633, e-mail: Sydney.Cummings@floridaDEP.gov, Department of Environmental Protection, Division of Water Resource Management, Mail Station 3540, 2600 Blair Stone Road Tallahassee, Florida 32399; during normal business hours, 8:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m., Monday through Friday, except legal holidays. Written comments must be received by the Department of Environmental Protection no later than 14 days from the date of publication of this notice.
